	Minutes of South East Carbon Action Network Forum

24th September 2010

	Date:

Location: 
	Friday 24th September 2010 

GOSE, Guildford 
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2 Save Energy Ltd

Tunbridge Wells

Basingstoke
RBWM
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	Apologies
	Abdul Hussain, Amanda Martin, Annabel Preston, Anne Salter, David Pryce-Jones, Chantal Lass, Cynthia Sullivan, Francesca Nesbitt, Graeme Kane, Graham Weston, Gill Daniel, Hilary Smith, Jane Altounyan, Janet Hill, Kate Hillerby, Kevin Reed, Natalie Meagher, Pennie Brown, Peter Chisnall, Philip Wingfield, Rebecca Jones, Rita Cudd, Tony Rose, Tricia Fraser, William Bickers- Jones.

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	· There were no further comments on the minutes of the previous meeting.

	Matters Arising
	·  Confirmation  following on from the last forum, also the AGM, that Kathy Alcock returns as chairperson, Carol White is the new Treasurer, and we have a number of new members on the Executive  Committee.

	Financial Report
	· Some invoices still outstanding; no payments received from Scottish Power, a cheque from Scottish & Southern has been included in the balance but hasn’t yet been located in the account and a cheque from EDF Energy has now been received, but was originally sent to Rob Leeson, the secretariat of UK CAN.

	Update on GOSE
	· Will cease to exist, along with the other local government offices; it is suggested that it will continue until c March 2011 and the comprehensive spending review in October 2010 is expected to finalize matters.

	Spectrum Heating – Far Infra-Red Heating Systems – Scott Baker

	Please see SE CAN documents page for Spectrum Heating presentation.
Scott Baker – 07530 452595

scott.baker@spectrumheating.co.uk
www.spectrumheating.co.uk
· Far infra-red heating panel that can be connected to the ceiling or wall in a property, wired into the electricity supply, consumption of c0.6 kWh.
· Costing from £300 – 800 per unit, would require a qualified electrician to install it, but doesn’t require any additional training for installers.

· Thermostatically controlled and timers can also be installed.

· Current 10 year guarantee; a company called Sunjoy has a worldwide patent on the product, they are based in Korea. Spectrum Heating can request 500 units which they will receive in three days, an order of over 1000 may take up to 60 days to import.

· Sister company based in Ireland has completed c15 installations in domestic settings; they have existing data on their performance.
· IP rating of 55 which means that they can be installed in a wet room, ie. bathroom.

· Virtually maintenance free.

· May lend themselves to buildings used for playgroups, community halls, park homes where insulation is not ideal, high rise flats where a wet central heating system can’t be installed.
· Heat energy is not lost through the walls and ceiling, because the rays emitted by the units will bounce off inanimate material like walls and windows. They do not heat the air in the room thereby increasing the ambient temperature, rather, they warm the people in the room; they only work to increase the temperature of organic material within a room.

· There is no electrical field created by the far infra-red units, they do not have any moving parts.



	Parity Projects – Energy Efficiency Training – Suzie Durham 

	Please see SE CAN documents page for Parity Projects presentation and leaflet.
Suzie Durham – 0208 6436630

suzie.durham@parityprojects.com 

www.parityprojects.com
· Parity Projects are an eco-refurbishment consultancy; they work extensively with local authorities and housing associations to provide training in low energy refurbishment.

· Particular focus on trades-people – architects, builders, electricians, plumbers etc. Parity’s modules are linked to manufacturer’s course and specifications. 

· Currently running 8 modules, each module of training lasts for 7 hours; essentially a full day.
· SAP ratings only take into account the core structure of the house; Parity Projects have developed software that also assesses the effect of different weather systems and lifestyle. This is used in order to best educate installers – every home may have to be approached in a completely different manner.
· Trying to instill a collective language among installers – if the floorboards have been taken up for electrical wiring, floor insulation and under-floor heating could be installed at the same time.

· Parity projects have received SEEDA funding to provide free training to SME’s across the South-East of England.

· Subsidies are available through Euroskills, Retrofit South East and Suscon. Suscon will fund training for those who are currently unemployed.

· If someone completes the training and wants to do a half hour test to receive certification, the cost will be £75.00. If Suscon are funding you they will fund the certification cost.

· To book a training session, see scheduled dates in the diary on their website.  Alternatively, if you can guarantee a minimum of 10 attendees, they will come to you to stage a training session.  

	2 Save Energy Ltd – Owl Electricity Monitors – John Parmenter

	Please see SE CAN documents page for 2 Save Energy Ltd’s presentation.

John Parmenter –  01256 383435

jparmenter@theowl.com
www.theowl.com 

· Over the last ten years, electricity prices have risen by c7%, prices will continue to increase, therefore the role of the Owl electricity monitor is to enable consumers to understand what their electricity payments are actually settling regarding electricity use in the home, and to empower them to make behavioral changes to reduce consumption.
· Asserts that we can work to make homes energy efficient, but we need to be able to effect behavioral changes in the occupants.
· Have partnered with dozens of local authorities and blue-chip companies over the last few years; currently working within schools to educate children about electricity savings, who can then influence their parents.

· 3 models at present, the full sale cost of each is below:

£24.99 – single tariff use which shows consumption in kWh.

£34.35 – multiple tariff use, will show consumption in kWh and carbon emissions.

£39.99 – newest model which launched last week, can deal with up to 6 different tariffs, comes with a data cable and USB port so you can upload data to your computer to track your consumption.

· In the event of a problem, there is a customer helpline and email.


	Sponsors Summary

	EAGA

James Merrill
	Please see SE CAN documents page for ‘Warm Front Update, September 2010’.

· Ongoing frustration with the online HECA reports, which are not actually yet online – James can email the results to anyone who requests them; James.Merrill@eaga.com 
· The provision of the monthly dashboard report is to be reviewed as to process and schedule.

· Under the Warm Front scheme, Eaga have gained access to CERT funding, they hope to use this to improve on the current average installations of 7500 heating systems, and 3500 insulation installations per month. Keen to focus on insulation at present, as heating requirements have been a priority over the last six months.
· A considerable waiting list still exists, especially as the 120 day limit for completing the works only starts when the job is passed to the installer, it doesn’t start when it is requested by the customer.

· Letters are being distributed on a monthly basis to customers on the waiting list, and the aim is for all customers’ requirements to be dealt with by the 120 day limit; if you know of any exceptions to this, please contact James Merrill.

· However, Eaga are struggling to meet demand from customers, therefore, pro-active efforts to generate new referrals have been scaled back for the time being. For example, they had been working with PCTs in order to send out Warm Front literature with flu injection mailings; DECC have instructed that this stop, with the exception of Hampshire & Kent.

· Involved in the consultation process on a West Kent Fuel Poverty Forum; trying to gauge interest in the introduction of a multi agency referral system.

	Members Roundup

	Gosport

Carol White
	· EST ‘Smarter Driving’ training completed successfully, over 100 staff were trained in how to drive in order to minimize carbon emissions and increase monetary savings. Subsidized 50 minute lesson; £15 per head. 
· Running loft clearance schemes using the Handy Person Service, going well to date.

	Mid Sussex
Celia Austin
	· Has noted a number of calls from concerned residents reporting that they have had cold calls from people trying to sell them insulation measures. It was noted at the forum that both Eaga and EST have on occasion taken this route in trying to promote certain measures. We need to take note of any other companies operating in this manner that we are not currently aware of – has anyone else heard similar reports? 

	Bracknell Forest
Hazel Hill
	· Launched the Berkshire Credit Union scheme for financing necessary home improvement measures.

	Arun
Jo Brooks
	· Was unfortunately forced to abandon a potential CESP sponsored scheme within the borough as an energy supplier quoted a cost of c£6 million for a project relating to c500 homes, a considerable sum of which would have had to come from the council. The funds are simply not available.
· Renewable Energy Loan within Arun has proven to be very successful to date.

· Now advertising a vacancy on the Arun website, for a ‘West-Sussex Fuel Poverty Co-Ordinator’, fixed term, for one year. Please see website:

http://www.arun.gov.uk/cgi-bin/buildpage.pl?mysql=454 

	Tunbridge Wells

Kathy Alcock
	· Kent is still in the pilot stage of a county-wide retro-fit programme. The project offers home visits to carry out an energy survey and recommend works/refer to local schemes (it does not fund subsidies on insulation measures). This is a Kent County Council project. The Home Improvement Agency is being used to carry out the home visits. 

· In the process of setting up the West Kent Fuel Poverty forum with representatives from four local authorities.

	RB Windsor & Maidenhead

Martin Fitzpatrick
	· In the process of commencing ‘Carbon Champions’ training.

	Runnymeade

Verena Boxall
	· Held a Surry & Hampshire Improvement Partnership seminar in Woking, which was extremely well attended; very successful.

	AOB
	· Have any councils experienced dealing with installers in regards to the installation of PV panels on council buildings in return for signed-over FIT income? Has this been successful to date?
· For your information, Claire Bircham has now left Eaga, Shida Bassitti is interim South-East team leader until the new appointment has been finalized.

· For your information, Richard Hurford has now left EST. 

· For your information, David Pryce-Jones is leaving GOSE to go back to DECC.

	Dates of future Forums

	· 26th November 2010

· 25th February 2011


